
Letter: Appreciation for EDC
voters
To the community,

Save Our County, Residents Involved in Positive Planning, and
the Shingle Springs Community Alliance would like to thank the
voters of El Dorado County for the adoption of Measure E.
Measure E retains a new and improved 1998 Measure Y while
sending a clear message that projects which create gridlock on
our roads will not be tolerated.

Measure  G  lost  by  a  slim  margin,  informing  the  Board  of
Supervisors that it is not just a “small” group of residents
that want our resources, rural character, and quality of life
protected,  as  promised  in  the  voter-approved  2004  General
Plan.

The “no” campaign by Parker Development, the Farm Bureau,
Alliance for Responsible Planning, and the Winery Association
promised to protect our open space, farms, wineries, rural
economy, local jobs, worms, water, roads, rural quality of
life,  schools,  public  safety,  fire  protection,  small
businesses,  our  children,  and  seniors.

In light of those campaign promises we would expect to find
common ground with the opposing groups when we ask the Board
of  Supervisors  to  stop  ruling  in  favor  of  projects  that
violate  our  General  Plan.  Rather  than  wasting  public  and
private resources by forcing lawsuits, the supervisors should
stand with the people of El Dorado County in demanding that
the required policies that protect our historical, cultural,
agricultural, recreational, and natural resources finally be
put in place.

We would like to express a special appreciation to the many
individuals, business owners, farmers, and ranchers who have
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spent their time and energy to spread the word about the
importance of protecting our rural quality of life.

Additionally, thank you to the many community groups that
supported our shared cause, including Citizens for Sensible
Development in El Dorado Hills, Friends of Historic Hangtown,
Georgetown Preservation Society, our friends in Meyers, and
especially Rural Communities United (RCU).

When the current Board of Supervisors recently overhauled our
General Plan and Zoning Ordinance to favor higher-density,
urban-type development, RCU was quick to take the lead in a
lawsuit  designed  to  stop  the  county  from  its  abuse  of
“discretionary” power. We encourage everyone to support RCU
with donations to fund the lawsuit that will further restore
the voter-approved 2004 General Plan.

Supplemental information can be found at this website.

Sue Taylor, Save Our County
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